


KMA's four base alternatives are: 

• Alternative 1: 1,000 housing units, 2.0 million sq. ft. commercial - estimates a net deficit
of $400,000, which includes a loss of $755,000 from the housing portion and a gain of
$1.6 million from the commercial portion.

• Alternative 2: 1,400 housing units, 3.5 million sq. ft. commercial - estimates a net 
surplus of $218,000, which includes a loss of $1,026,000 from housing and a gain of
$2.51 million from commercial.

• Alternative 3: 1,800 housing units, 5.0 million sq. ft. commercial - estimates a net 
surplus of $745,000, which includes a loss of $1,145,000 from housing and a gain of
$3. 15 million from commercial.

• Alternative 4: 2,200 housing units, 6.0 million sq. ft. commercial - estimates a net 
surplus of $1,416,000, which includes a loss of $1,358,000 from housing and gain of 
$4.04 million from commercial.

Since the study provides financial information for the housing portion and the commercial portion 
separately, the City Council can use the information provided to "mix and match" different 
combinations of residential and commercial development. For instance, if the City Council 
wanted to know the impact of 1,800 housing units and 3.5 million sq. ft., KMA estimates the City 
would secure a net surplus of $99,000. The fiscal implications of all 16 potential combinations of 
residential and commercial development studied in the report are summarized in the table below. 
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1,400 $ (670,000} $ 218,000 $ 864,000 $ 1,748,000 
1,800 $ (789,000} $ 99,000 $ 745,000 $ 1,629,000 
2,200 $ (1,002,000) $ (114,000} $ 532,000 $ 1,416,000 

Recommendations: 

Staff recommends that any development of the Baylands provide net revenues to the City 
sufficient to produce a reasonable financial surplus annually against unanticipated costs or risks 
that may arise in connection with a development and that the City Council adopt this as City 
policy. Staff further recommends the City Council deliberate on the implications of the fiscal 
analysis balanced against the concerns identified at previous City Council meetings on the 
Baylands as being at issue with the proposed development, including the need for extensive 
environmental remediation of the site and the desire to preserve local control over development 
decisions in the face of the State Legislature adopting_p.oli<;:ies limiting loca,1--e;,trol.
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